
Colorado State Fall Board Meeting

September 19, 2015

Holiday Inn Lakewood

Meeting was called to order by President Vickie Martinez at 9:00am.

Pledge of Allegiance: ALL

Opening Ritual: ALL

Introduction of Officers: President Vickie Martinez

Thought for the day was given by State Chaplin Rebekah Martinez

Rebekah Martinez, Zeta Rho #1774, Aurora presented a check to Treasurer, JoAnne Singley covering the State Spaghetti Dinner which raised $115.00 for the State Council.

All participated in an Ice Breaker in which teams were formed, one person put a pair of pantyhose with the feet cut off, on their head.  Other members of the team had to blow up balloons and stuff them into the pantyhose, making reindeer antlers, which had to stand up like antlers.  First team to do so, won a prize.  

Corresponding Secretary:  Was presented by Rec. Sec. Leslie Stevens in Shirley Telinde’s absence:

*  Regrets from Kathy Westlake, Candi Patino, Anita Miller were read

Recording Secretary:  Leslie Stevens moved to accept the Minutes from the 2014 State Convention as approved and posted to the Web Site.  Coming from a committee, no second is necessary, President Vickie Martinez asked for a vote.  Motion carries. 

There were a total of 48 members in attendance, out of 52 registered. 

13 Lamp Lighters were present  

16 State Board Officers were present

Treasurer: JoAnne Singley presented proposed budget for the year. After going through each item, President Vickie Martinez asked for a motion to accept the budget as presented. 

Joan Snyder Kappa Iota, #5442 so moved,

President Vickie asked for a second. 

Second was given by Jody Karr, Zeta Rho, #1774 - Aurora.

President Vickie asked for a vote.     

Motion passed. A copy of the proposed budget and Treasurers report will accompany these minutes. 

Balance in checking account as of September 17, 2015 is: $6,960.39

President Vickie Martinez explained how Officer reports will be handled this year.  Officer’s  reports will be published in the Golden Lamp and posted on the Web Site.  Each Officer should have copies of their reports at Board Meetings. Not all Officers will give an oral report at Board Meetings and there will be no schedule for articles in the Golden Lamp. 

President Vickie Martinez, has created a subcommittee this year to discuss changes to Offices on 

the State Board. Several members have told her that the 7 year commitment to become State President is just too, long so she wants to explore eliminating or combining Offices to shorten this 

time commitment.  This committee is also tasked to reducing the time spent on awards. 

Sub Committee Members are: 

Vicky Martinez, 
Zeta Rho #1774, Aurora;  

Kathy Garrison, 
Epsilon Epsilon #1896, Denver; 

Leslie Stevens, 
Kappa Iota #5442, Golden; 

Joan Snyder, 

Kappa Iota #5442; 

Rebekah Martinez, Zeta Rho #1774, Aurora; 

Jody Karr, 


Zeta Rho #1774, Aurora; 

Betty Ziska, 

Chi Kappa #5129, Denver; 

Gertie Chapin, 

Beta Epsilon #357, Fort Morgan; 

Alice Robinson, 
Zeta Tau #2064, Colo. Sprgs.;

A meeting was held at President, Vickie’s home and several ideas were presented.  Betty Ziska, Chi Kappa #5129 - Denver was selected as Committee Chair.  Committee Chair Betty Ziska, agreed to write up the committee’s recommendations, present them to the membership and started discussion on the suggestions, the Committee come up with.  

Members of the General Assembly discussed and made suggestions.

We were reminded by I.C. Awards Chair, Sandy Alexander, that reports from chapters are mandatory to keep our non profit status.

The Committee Chair will send out the suggestions to each Chapter for their specific ideas or approval of the Committee’s recommendations.

Some of these changes will alter our By-Laws or Standing Rules, so a decision on any changes will need to be approved before the notification period for submission of proposed By Laws/Standing Rules proposed changes to the Parliamentarian is due.  

Chapters are to discuss this matter in their meetings and get their suggestions back to Committee Chair, Betty Ziska by, Nov.1, 2015.  

Lamplighter Report:  Presented by Billy Jean Farnham in the absence of President, Joyce Fuller

* 13 Lamplighters were present.  

* Lamplighter’s are hosting the 2017 State Convention. Location has not been determined yet.

* Discussed Association of the Arts and bringing them back for display purposes only at State 

Convention

* 2016 I.C. Convention in Loveland, CO was discussed 

* A donation was made to the Colorado Lamplighter Scholarship Fund in honor of long time 

member and a Past State President Phyllis Vrbas who passed away last month

* Congratulations to our member and Past CO State President, Sandy Alexander on becoming 

the 2016 - 2017 2nd Vice President of the ESA International Council

* There will be another Lamplighter Retreat, again at Gertie Chapin’s in Oct.  Last year’s was 

alot of fun

Lamplighter President, Joyce Fuller is having health issues and is not feeling well. Cards and prayers would be appreciated.  

I.C. Convention Co-Chair: Mary Humphrey went over details of the Rocky Mountain Regional Council hosted I.C. Convention to be held in Loveland, CO in 2016. 2nd I.C. Vice President, Sandy Alexander thanked all the Colorado members and especially I.C. Convention Co Chair, Mary Humphrey for being such wonderful hosts during the I.C. Convention site visit.  It ran smoothly and the I.C. Executive Board is excited about the 2016 I.C. Convention.  

* The Convention will be held at the Embassy Suites in Loveland, CO

* Bonnie Gilmore - Tours Chair has worked hard on setting up the tours for the Convention and 

has come up with some wonderful tours and is now working on prices for each.

* Colorado will host the Saturday Night Banquet. The theme - Climb Every Mountain was 


selected to honor Co Past State President Kay McLaughlin who was I.C. President in 1962 

and used that theme for her year. Betty Jean Marshall was her Corr. Sec.

* Overall Convention theme is: Reaching New Heights In ESA

* There may be a need for “runners” at all the events and to man the Hospitality Room.  We 

are hoping to get Colorado members to be the go to volunteers and a sign up sheet was 

passed out.

* Anticipating approximately 800 to 900 attendees

* Any profit from the I.C. Convention will be split between the I.C. Board and R.M.R.C

Denver Dream Home Report: Games Manager Vickie Martinez announced that we will be having a Dream Home in Colo. Sprgs, but there will be a different builder.  ALSAC is talking with other builders in the area. 

Games Manager, Mary Humphrey reported that the 2016 Dream Home in Denver will be in close proximity to last year’s home in Green Valley Ranch.  The address is: 

4707 Truckee St. Denver, CO 80249.  Need volunteers to help out.  

Hours will be: Saturdays 9 am to 5 pm

  Sundays  12 pm to 5 pm

Showings will be limited to only 4 weekends this year as all the rain has put the builder behind schedule. 

The showing dates will be on Saturdays and Sundays, October 17 - November 8, 2015 with winner selected on November 12, 2015. On the last week of showings the house will be open on Mon. and Tues. From 9am to 6pm on both days.  

To date we have sold 5,500 tickets.  We can not sell tickets out of state, unless they have an email address or to members of ESA or their families.  

Sales from the 2015 Colorado Springs Dream Home credited our State with $800,528.09.   

Colorado lost a beloved member and games manager, Sue Steffers of Zeta Tau #2064, Colo. Sprgs. this year. She will be dearly missed. 

Games Manager, Alice Robinson reported on our St. Jude patient, Ella, who attended several of our events.  She was terminal, but last report on her condition, was that several of her tumors have disappeared with treatment.
Past State President: Rita Martin recapped the 2015 I.C. Convention in Orlando, FL and read all the awards that Colorado and Colorado members had been presented.  A highlight of these awards was the State receiving an Award for raising 1 million in a single campaign year and the Danny’s Dream Award for reaching the milestone of 7 million.  All these awards are published in the August 2015 Golden Lamp and on the Web site for review. 

President Elect: Kathy Ellingson gave out her phone number and requested that number NOT be blocked so she can contact everyone concerning State Board Offices for 2016 - 2017 year. She will also be sending an article to the Golden Lamp reminding chapters to send their I.C. dues to the I.C. Treasurer, NOT to ESA Headquarters. 

Vice President: Kathy Garrison will be handing out surveys to get ideas on membership and rushing.  We need fresh ideas to attract new members.

Colorado has the following Membership numbers:

* Total members as of 5/31/2015

486

* Total Demits






 37

* Total Pledges






  6

* Total members as of 8/3/2015


462
Kathy has sent out to each Chapter President, a form for convention bids. She would like those returned to her by Spring Board. We are covered until 2017. Please email her or call her with any questions, or if you are interested. 

Betty Ziska, Chi Kappa #5129 - Denver announced that Debbi Strong also from Chi Kappa was diagnosed with terminal pancreatic cancer and after considering all options with her family has decided on home hospice.  Her family is with her and her condition is unpredictable from day to day.  Betty is going to start a Meal Train, where members who wish to help out with meals during this stressful time for the family can go to a calendar online and sign up for when they want to provide a meal for the family.  She will send out notices when she has this set up.  Debbi is in need of all our prayers right now, as is her family. Debbi’s daughter, Lisa has expressed deep concerns regarding the financial hardship of having to deal with this so suddenly.  

Vickie Martinez, passed a basket to gather some love dollars to possibly help in this area.

President Vickie also announced that Zeta Rho member, Judy Tate’s Husband, Jim, was diagnosed with stage 4 lung cancer.  He is not doing well at all and cards and prayers would be appreciated

Publicity Chairman: Judy Barker would like any suggestions of what to post on the Colorado Face Book page.  The email address to send these ideas or suggestions to is: jbarcole@aol.com
Foundation Counselor: Mary Humphrey, reporting for Kelly Decoronado who could not attend the meeting, gave the Foundation report.  Kelly’s goal this year is to educate and re-educate all Colorado members, Chapters and Councils on the importance and functions of the Foundation. 

For 2014, over $248,000.00 was awarded through 195 Scholarships to 137 winning applicants.

Several members received achievement awards by using Turnaround Funds or direct donations to scholarships as follows: 

Vickie Martinez, Zeta Rho #1774, Aurora received the Bronze Award for donations of $250 - $299. 

Chi Kappa, Robert Reagar, received the Crystal Award for donations of $1,000 - $4,999

Beta Epsilon #357, Fort Morgan received the Crystal Award for donations of $1,000 - $4,999

Snyder Engineering (Joan Snyder, Kappa Iota #5442 Golden) received the Silver Award for donations of $500 - $999. 

The scholarships awarded this year from Colorado were numerous with one student winning over 

$2,000.  Winners names, amounts won and location of student can be seen on the Foundation Web site or the Colorado Web site. 

Announcements/Chapter Announcements

President Vickie asked members to please send any pictures of Colorado events for the I.C. President’s scrapbook to Riki Brown.  Her address is on the web site and in the Colorado State Yearbook.  

Helen Hagel, Zeta Chi #3878, Fort Collins; representing Northern Colorado Council, reported that the NCC Bunco Party will be held on Sat., Oct. 3, 2015. Flyers with directions were handed out. 

Joyce Fuller, Lamplighter President: reported they are listed on the Web site as having a spaghetti dinner in two weeks.  There will NOT BE A SPAGHETTI DINNER IN TWO WEEKS.

Zeta Rho #1774, Aurora - Auction Luncheon will be held on Nov. 7, 2015. Cost will be $10.00, flyers were handed out with directions. The Denver Alpha Council Christmas Luncheon will be on Dec. 5th. Everyone is invited and will be at the St. Andrews Retirement Center, cost will be $20.00.  Information will be in the Golden Lamp and on the Web site. 

Alice Robinson, Zeta Tau #2084, Colo. Sprgs. Thanked everyone for all their cards and well wishes.  She received 72 cards in August alone.  

Epsilon Epsilon #1896, Denver; Kathy Garrison reported that they will be holding their annual Christmas Tea again on Dec. 12th at The Manor House.  Invitations were handed out and tickets are available now.  

Chi Kappa #5129, Denver: Rita Martin reported they will be holding their Annual Chocolate Party on Oct. 17,2015. Fliers were handed out with location and directions. Please call Rita for R.S.V.P.

Rita reported on an organization called Sword & Plough that is helping returning soldiers deal with civilian life by using old military materials to make hand bags, hats, etc. etc. that are made by returning service men and women. This organization works closely with the Wounded Warriors Project and they have an opportunity to win an ad at this year’s Superbowl, but they need our help.  Rita asked members to go to their web site: sword&plough.com and vote for them, daily. 

President Vickie reminded everyone to get their reservations for Spring Board in early.  It will be 

held at the Holiday Inn Express in Pueblo, Co, March 18th & 19th, 2016. The registration form is in the State Yearbook, will be in the Golden Lamp and on the Colorado web site and are due by March 1, 2016. Room reservations need to be made directly to the Hotel and everyone needs to mention ESA State Board Meeting.   

ESA for St. Jude: Chloe McClantoc, Jr Coordinator,  reported that there will be a raffle, today only for a St. Jude duffle bag. Please see her for tickets.

Pam McGee, Sr. Coordinator had copies of her report put on all tables for the membership. She reports that there are copies of the Every Dollar Makes a Difference Program.  She thinks this is a great way to raise money.  Please contact Pam by email if you would like and electronic copy. 

September 11, 2015 there was a St. Jude Fall Harvest (Farm to Table) event in Windsor, Co at The Big Red Barn at the Highland Meadows Golf Course.   Five ladies from Loveland helped with that fund raiser. It was a fun evening and they enjoyed a delicious dinner. 

Pam is helping with the Dream Home Committee by sending out updates. If anyone would like to receive these updates, please let her know.

Pam wants to remind everyone that if you book an event through St. Jude, all the money has to go to St. Jude.

Please purchase your tickets for the duffle bag as the money will go toward President Elect, Kathy Ellingson’s St. Jude evening at IC next summer. There will be a new item in March to give away.

There being no other business before the Board, we retired for a delectable lunch. 

Betty Ziska, Philanthropic Chair reported on suggestions for Emergency Kits specifically targeted for winter survival.

President, Vickie Martinez gave us a Vial of Life which is a zip lock in which you can put information about how many people live at the residence, emergency phone numbers, pets, medications needed etc., that you put on your refrigerator or someplace obvious, so that in case of emergency, all information needed to help you is in one place. 

Members were then treated to an afternoon of crafting making snowmen, ornaments and other easy, fun projects. 

Jr. ESA for St. Jude Coordinator, Chloe McClantoc then had President Vickie draw the winning ticket for the St. Jude duffle bag.  

Meeting was adjourned at: 2:30 pm

Closing Ritual: ALL

Respectfully submitted:

Leslie Stevens

Recording Secretary

Enclosures: 3



